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MESSAGE FROM
THE HEADTEACHER

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am writing this after our Key Stage 3 Celebration Evening on Thursday 27th June. This was one of the best
evenings I have experienced here. It was so heartening to be able to reward well over 100 students for showing
outstanding Mastery and Endeavour this year, as well as being able to celebrate the work of community
champions in each form group and our ‘Holcombe Hero’ in each year group. Thank you so much to all the
parents and carers who attended and filled our hall (on a very hot night!) to join us in celebrating the efforts of
these fantastic students. It was also our pleasure to welcome Sandra Bailey into the school to present the
inaugural Michael Bailey Memorial Cup to our Performing Arts champion for the year, in memory of Michael and
all he contributed to the school in his role of Chair of Governors here for many years. Thank you to everyone for
coming and in particular thank you to Mrs Banks who masterminded the whole evening.

In addition to this we had some further great news this week. You will probably already be aware that we have
been a Silver UNICEF Rights Respecting School for the past year in recognition of our work to ensure the school is
a place where all staff and students are championing each individuals rights and the rights of others. This week
we have now been awarded the GOLD Award. We are only the 2nd school in Kent and the 3rd school in all of SE
England to have achieved this award. Look out for more news on this soon but this is a fantastic achievement for
our school.

Our Year 11 and 13 students are now enjoying what is set to be the longest summer holiday of their lives! And
how well they deserve to enjoy this after working so hard throughout the examination season. A Level results
morning is Thursday 15th August and GCSE results morning is Thursday 22nd August and we look forward to
celebrating with our students then. May I just gently remind all our Year 13 and Year 11 students to ensure that
all textbooks are returned to school as soon as possible so that younger students can now benefit from them.
Additionally if any Year 11 parents/carers have any uniform items which are no longer needed then please do
drop these in to the school as we can definitely make use of them.

Next week is a very busy week with three 6th Form Induction Days on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday where
we will be welcoming over 300 Year 11 students who are considering joining us in our 6th form next year. Then
on Thursday 4th July we have our Year 6 into 7 Induction Day where we welcome the 150 Year 6 students who
will be joining us in September. Thursday evening then sees us holding our Parents Evening for current Year 7
parents. We appreciate this is also election day but given that polling stations are open from 7AM to 10PM we
felt the Parents Evening can still go ahead as usual from 4PM to 7PM and we will look forward to providing an
update on your son’s progress then.

After next week we then only have 2 weeks of this academic year left and in addition to working hard on our
24/25 plans we will be organising and holding our Art and DT exhibition on 11th July and our Founders Day and
Evening Concert on Thursday 18th July. We hope to see many of you then.

Enjoy the blog and I will look forward to providing a final update for this year in our final edition in 2 weeks time.

Mr L Preston
Headteacher



Our students have been involved in a number of
brilliant activities over the couple of weeks. Please
take a moment to read through these fantastic
opportunities.
To be brought back to this page, please click the Holcombe Grammar logo in the top right
hand corner of each page.
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Follow Us on Social Media

STAY
CONNECTED
See all of the enjoyable and engaging activities we get involved in throughout the year. 
Follow us on our social media channels.

@TSATHolcombe @tsat_holcombegrammarschool@TSAT - Holcombe Grammar School

If you would like to donate any
outgrown uniform or any uniform that
is no longer required, please could
your child deliver them to Student
Services. If parents would like to drop
the uniform to the school, this can be
brought to the main reception.

Thank you

https://www.holcombegrammar.org.uk/site-hgs/assets/files/9473/term_6_inter-house_2024.pdf
https://twitter.com/TSATHolcombe
https://www.instagram.com/tsat_holcombegrammarschool/#
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100064126174467


What is the Hardship Fund?

The Hardship Fund is a source of financial help
available to all registered full time school students.

The aim of the fund is to help the students who
have difficulties paying for:

CAN WE HELP?

Curriculum trips, visits and year group residentials 1.
Uniform, shoes or sports kit2.
Emergency travel expenses3.

Equipment to access individual studies4.

Payments from the
fund do not need to be

repaid

Please scan the QR
code below or click this
link to see how we can

help:

Scan me

https://www.holcombegrammar.org.uk/site-hgs/assets/files/4572/free_school_meals_eligibility_and_pupil_premium_application_form_2022_3.pdf


As part of the history curriculum at Holcombe Grammar School, we try to focus on as much local history
as possible. With this in mind, Year 7 have recently visited Dover Castle, learning about its significant
role in our local, national and international history. Whilst at Dover Castle, Year 7 were able to explore
the famous Keep of King Henry II, redesigned to reflect what it probably looked like in the 12th century
as a royal castle fit for one of Europe’s greatest monarchs. They were also able to examine the ancient
evidence of our history, through seeing the Roman Lighthouse (Pharos) and Anglo-Saxon church which
still stand as evidence of Kent’s varied history. Most importantly students were able to build their
understanding of Dover Castle’s significant role in World War Two from entering the Operation Dynamo
exhibit in the wartime tunnels, here they learned about Admiral Bertram Ramsey and his daring plan to
rescue British and French soldiers of the beaches of Dunkirk in 1940, preventing them being captured by
Hitler’s forces. 

Pictures show some examples of parts of the site of Dover Castle visited on the trip.

YEAR 8 DOVER CASTLE
TRIP



In Feb 2023, Arthur in Year 12, as part of his Air Cadets Squadron, earned his Gold Duke of Edinburgh.
On a gloriously sunny May 10th, he was invited to Buckingham Palace to receive his award, he is one of
the younger students that has earned this award. Well done Arthur!

GOLD DofE AWARD



On Tuesday 25th June we drove a group of our Year
10s to visit Queen's College at the University of
Cambridge.  

The students were given a wonderful programme of
events, including a tour around the historical
buildings, dating back to 1448. The college is a
mixture of the traditional and new modern builds
which comprise the living accommodation,
alongside the studying and leisure areas. The Year
10s were able to access the working theatre,
impressively the production of sound and lighting
systems were on par with any west end theatre. 

The presentation included a comprehensive
explanation of the different types of courses
available at university, the different entry
requirements, how to chose your area of specialism
and the opportunities available with a degree
qualification.  The Year 10s were informed of the
importance of compiling a record of their
engagement with super curricular activities (which
could range from engagement with wider reading,
podcasts, visits to places of interest) as well as the
necessity for a good academic record. Click here.

Our students were fantastic representatives of
Holcombe and asked questions, demonstrating their
curiosity and engagement with the opportunities on
offer.  The Year 10s were very clear how their
efforts at school, at this stage would significantly
improve their opportunities for success in their
chosen areas.

Thank you to Mr Phillips, for driving the group to
Cambridge and back on one of the hottest days this
year!

I look forward to taking more groups of students to
experience days at this prestigious university.
Experiences such as these, showing our students
that the opportunities are there for the taking, if
choose this pathway to fulfil their ambitions.

YEAR 10 CAMBRIDGE TRIP
Written by Mrs Jhaj

https://www.undergraduate.study.cam.ac.uk/files/publications/super-curricular_suggestions.pdf


The whole-school Chess tournament may be over for the Key stages, with winners from Year 7, 10 and
12. However, the battle for the Grand Master continues. With three players in the semi-finals, it was
time for Mr Fielding to draw out a wild card player from those who came second in the key stages. Harry
was drawn as this year's fourth player ready to compete again.

Harry in year 10, faced Sam (SCT) in year 12 in the semi-final and they did not disappoint! The tension
and excitement of this match was clear from the start. It was to be a close game, with each of the
players clearly impressed with their opponent. With nodding and eyebrow raising throughout, this was
to be a game that would play down to the final minutes. In the end Sam proved to be victorious and
remarked, "That was the best game I've had this tournament", whilst shaking hands with Harry, who
showed impeccable sportsmanlike conduct in reply stating, "If I had to lose to someone, I am glad it was
you."

CHESS TOURNAMENT
SEMI FINAL - YEAR 10 & 12



The remaining semi-final for the title of Grand Master, and to have their name engraved on the Magni-
Reader shield, was played by Year 7 student, Jenson and Year 9 student Ayaan. Both students sat down,
focussed and calm, ready for the task. Early on Afzal was convinced that a starting mishap was going to
cost him the game, as Jenson took advantage of the opportunity that was given whilst remaining quiet
and engaged. Ayaan could not contain his disappointment and announced early on that he believed he
had thrown the game. However, Jenson was then to make a decision that turned the tide. Knowing his
mistake, Jenson sighed but stayed silent, Ayaan almost missing the move, saw the option that was now
presented to him, and took his chance. This was the way the game was to play out, with power and
advantage moving from side to side, so much so, that once the other Semi-Final game was over, those
participants crossed the room to watch. An illegal move was called against Ayaan, which caused a ripple
in his concentration, allowing Jenson to power back. In the end, it was down to the two Kings, to battle it
out, but with Ayaan armed with his Queen, he was able to corner Jenson into check mate. 

A thoroughly well-played game, with impeccable manners and gentlemanly conduct, adjudicator for
both the games, Miss Bloomfield said, "The semi-finals have been a joy to watch, to see students over all
the key stages come together and play as equals really does show what wonderful students we have
here at Holcombe."

The Grand Master Final between Sam Hall and Ayaan Afzal will feature in our next blog.

CHESS TOURNAMENT
SEMI FINAL - YEAR 7 & 9



On Monday 17th June the year 10 GCSE & year 12 A-Level PE groups visited the Sport & Exercise Science
department at Canterbury Christchurch University. The purpose of the trip was to enhance students’
knowledge of key aspects of their studies, in particular those relating to physiology and biomechanics, as
well as to broaden their understanding of the possible Higher Education opportunities that are available
in the field of sport. The morning sessions were spent with students involved in a tour of the University’s
new £66million ‘sportslab’ facility before being given an opportunity to experience a range of state of
the art equipment and physiological fitness measures. After a brief lunch break to refuel (which was
particularly needed by those students chosen to take part in the dreaded 30 second Wingate test!) the
students spent the afternoon undertaking a series of field-based fitness tests in small groups. The
students were a credit to the school throughout the day, something that was commented on by the
University staff.  

PE TRIP

Year 12 students Noah & Edward being
pushed to their limit during the 30second
Wingate test. 

Year 12 student Ethan testing his VO2 max
levels

Year 10 student Austin having his blood
pressure measured. 



University cooking doesn’t need to consist of pot noodles and take-away and Mrs Simkins has proven
that to a small group of Year 12 students. They volunteered themselves to take part in a pilot scheme for
a club named ‘Cooking for Uni’ over the last 3 weeks, where they have learned to cook a few dishes that
will help them in the future. These dishes included a Seven Veg Curry, Bolognese and a Chilli. As you can
see from the photos, this has been a great success – look out for the club announcement in the future. 

SIXTH FORM COOKING
CLUB



60 Year 10 students were given the opportunity to go to Thorpe Park for the day as a reward for
exceptional conduct, endeavour and upholding of the values of respect we aim to instil in our school
community here at Holcombe Grammar School. We were blessed with a beautiful day which made the
experience even more enjoyable for everyone. The students had a great time exploring the many
incredible attractions on offer at the park and every student was a credit to the school in the way they
conducted themselves. With so many amazing things happening with this year group, we look forward
to organising the next reward experience for them.

YEAR 10 REWARD TRIP TO
THORPE PARK



This week saw most of the Year 8 students go on a trip to Port Lympne Wildlife Reserve near Hythe,
Kent. Across the two days 129 students enjoyed a fun packed day at the reserve exploring the wildlife
park’s 600 acres.

They spent the day going on a safari ride on converted army trucks as well as getting up close and
personal with the animals in their enclosures on foot. The reserve is home to over 900 rare and
endangered animals, including the largest herd of black rhinos in the UK, western lowland gorillas, the
only giraffes in Kent, big cats as well as primates and bears. The students also to listened to talks from
the keepers at some of the enclosures which gave them an extra insight into some of the behaviour and
habits of the animals. The trip was definitely memorable for the students and has given them memories
for their memory banks!

All the students behaved exceptionally well and were a credit to themselves and the school keeping
themselves engaged and their spirts high despite the hot weather and steep hills to climb. Thank you to
all the staffed involved with the running and organisation of this trip, whom without their help and
support this trip would not have been possible.

YEAR 8 BIOLOGY PORT
LYMPNE TRIP





We had an External Speaker Steve Eadon from Mingalaba coming to deliver an assembly on languages
and careers for year 7 and 8.
 
Steve worked for Arsenal for 15 years managing the award-winning “Arsenal Double Club” modern
languages project, which used Arsenal and football to inspire young people to learn a language.
 
He spoke about his experience at Arsenal, how he studied German at school and University and how it
helped his future career. 
 
He also spoke about the importance of learning a language nowadays and what careers in football are
available for those with languages.
 
Students were engaged and enjoyed the talk and some students spoke to Steve at the end of the
Assembly asking him for advice on how to use their languages for future careers.
 
Here are some quotes from year 7 and 8 students:
 
"It was really good to hear about languages being used outside the classroom"
 
"I want to work with something with languages, now I have ideas of what to do" 
 
"It was good to hear that you can use languages with football"

LANGUAGE ASSEMBLY
ON CAREERS IN
FOOTBALL



John in Year 8 and Ethan in Year 9 were both school finalists for the Regional Final competition of the
Translation Bee hosted by the University of Bath.
 
Competition was fierce as they both competed against the Spanish Translation Bee finalists of the entire
Kent region. They were among the 57 finalists out of the 4056 students who entered the competition in
Kent.
 
They did not win but they had a positive experience as they were able to use his communication skills
and public speaking in front of other students.
 
Well done to John and Ethan.

TRANSLATION BEE
REGIONAL FINAL

Written by Mrs Ortega



Our Year 7 and 8 cohort continued their rocket building project this week. Many students got the
opportunity to test out their designs using the launchers at school. Some students scrapped the ideas of
attaching parachutes and redesigned their rockets to glide through the air. Some students turned their
rockets into cars. There were road blocks and discouraging moments for the students but in spite of all
the issues with their rockets, they showed great resilience in redesigning their rockets. 

We have also had a former student, who works at BAE systems as a systems engineer visit our STEM club
to talk to a small group of students about the aerospace technology that BAE are currently working on.
Our students were most interested in the visors produced for fighter pilots which enable them to see
underneath the plane and track their enemies. He will be visiting the school again to encourage our
students to build devices and produce software to control their devices. 

In STEM club, we will be continuing the rocket building project. We are setting our minds on building the
perfect gliders. Term 6 continues to be full of excitement in science. 

ROCKET WEEK



On 25th June, the Music department took 30 students to watch the Royal Philharmonic Orchestra
perform rock music with number such as ‘Sweet Child O Mine’, ‘Another Brick in the Wall’, and ‘Seven
Nation Army’ at the Royal Albert Hall. Students were complimented on their conduct throughout the
show by a member of the public.

‘Well organised, as an event and the orchestra itself, good choice of songs.’

‘Very teen experience, the orchestra captured the essence of those songs really well. Can’t wait till the
next one’.

‘My first ever experience of a live performance. I think that the music was very powerful. In my opinion
the orchestra were very organised’.

The students were fantastic during the trip, we look forward to taking others to experience live music in
the near future! 

MUSIC CORNER

Upcoming music events that might interest you:

The Oasthouse Theatre Rainham - The Acoustic Session Saturday
29th June 2024 evening all tickets £6 for more information visit
https://www.oasthousetheatre.co.uk/productions.php or contact
General Enquiries: info@oasthousetheatre.co.uk

Woodville Theatre Gravesend Legend the music of Bob
Marley Saturday 12th October 2024 7:30pm Standard
Ticket £30 Concession £28. For more information
contact Box Office on 01474 337500 or visit Legend -
The Music of Bob Marley | The Woodville

https://www.oasthousetheatre.co.uk/productions.php
mailto:info@oasthousetheatre.co.uk
https://www.woodville.co.uk/events/legend-the-music-of-bob-marley/
https://www.woodville.co.uk/events/legend-the-music-of-bob-marley/


This week we have been learning the names of countries in preparation for the Euros which are going on
in Germany currently. It has been fun to discover which countries are cognates of English. We have
practised our pronunciation and have done some reading, listening and writing activities too .

We have also been filling in a wallchart of the Euros. Students have enjoyed seeing how their favourite
team is doing, and they are hoping they will get to the finals! 

GERMAN CLUB



GCSE AND A LEVEL
ART/DESIGN/DT
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TEENAGE BRAIN



ADDICTIVE BEHAVIOUR










